
Re-opening: 2024 Standard Civil Contract 

Amendment Notice with effect from 22 July 2025 

 

On 4 December 2024 the LAA published details of re-opening 2024 Standard Civil 

Contract procurement process for Civil Legal Aid services in England and Wales 

from 1 September 2024 on its eTendering system. In accordance with paragraph 

18.1 of the Application Guide, Applicants are notified that the LAA has amended the 

2024 Standard Civil Contract Application Guide 

 

The latest version can be found at: Re-opening: 2024 Standard Civil Contract 

Procurement Process - GOV.UK. This is to correct some administrative errors 

following feedback and internal review.  There are also some additional instructions 

on: 

 

• Application process – see paragraph 3.3  

• Incomplete tender – see paragraph 4.3 

• Existing 2024 Standard Civil Contract Holders: New Offices and Office Moves 

(same Category of Law) – see paragraphs 7.3 and 7.4 

• Existing 2024 Standard Civil Contract Holders: New Categories – see 

paragraph 7.5 

• Issue of Contract documentation – see paragraph 15.1 

 

Requirements upon Applicants  

Applicants should read the latest version of the 2024 Standard Civil Contract: 

Application Guide_V2.0 where they wish to tender to deliver Civil 2024 Contract 

Work. 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/re-opening-2024-standard-civil-contract-procurement-process
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/re-opening-2024-standard-civil-contract-procurement-process

